

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM SAINT CONSTANCE CHURCH

5843 West Strong Street Chicago, IL 60630 773 5458581#40

September 13, 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome to the Religious Education Program.

My name is Sister Anna Strycharz. I am a Missionary Sister of Christ the King. I am in charge of the Religious Education Program at St. Constance Church.

Quick Reminders: Children will receive booklets with Class and Family Mass schedules. There are more information (including homework) on our website: www.stconstance.org/ religious education

THE RULES OF THE RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM AT ST. CONSTANCE CHURCH FOR THE SCHOOL YEAR 2021/2022 GUIDELINES OF STATE OF ILLINOIS AND ARCHDIOCESE OF CHICAGO

- 1. Children and adults entering school must wear a mask.
- 2. Both teachers and students must wear a mask during the class period.
- 3. Every person entering the class must disinfect his or her hands.
- 4. Students do not change classes.
- 5. The use of hallways and bathrooms will be based on guidelines for the preservation of social distance.
 - 6. Teachers will disinfect desks in classrooms and students' hands during the lesson.
- 7. Parents/Guardians will only be allowed into the school in exceptional and necessary situations.
 - 8. A student who has any symptoms of the disease before school must stay at home.
- 9. If a student or family member has been diagnosed with COVID 19, the parent must immediately notify the school so that the entire class and teacher are quarantined for 14 days.

Each month we invite your whole family to celebrate "Family Mass" one Sunday at 10:30 a.m. with a reception in Borowczyk Hall after Mass. All are welcome.

Remember to **pick up your child only at the parking lot entrance**. This is the only doorway your child will enter and exit.

For more information please call me - 773 934 7593.

Thank you for your cooperation. May God give us many gifts to strengthen our faith.

Prayerfully,

Sr. Anna Strycharz, MChr Director of Religious Education